
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
Inter-Department Communication 

 
       DATE: September 25, 2020 
       AT (OFFICE):    NHPUC 
 
FROM:  Kenneth Walsh  KGW 
  Utility Analyst IV – Safety Division 
 
SUBJECT:  Docket No. DE 20-073 Public Service New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource 

Energy  
  Petition for a License to Construct and Maintain Electric Lines Over and Across 

Land Owned by the State in Goffstown and Hooksett, New Hampshire 
  Staff Recommendation Supplement 
 
TO:  Debra Howland, Executive Director 
  Thomas Frantz, Director, Electric Division 
  Richard Chagnon, Assistant Director, Electric Division 
  Mary Schwarzer, Hearings Examiner, Legal Division 
                              Randall Knepper, Director, Safety Division 
  Paul Kasper, Assistant Director, Safety Division 
 
 
 
On September 25, 2020, Safety Division reviewed an updated communication from Eversource 
regarding the land ownership in their petition to cross land owned by the State in Goffstown and 
Hooksett.  This information as provided by Eversource and validated by Safety Staff documented 
the Goffstown land crossing is owned by the State of New Hampshire Department of Fish and 
Game and the land crossing in Hooksett is owned by the State of New Hampshire Department of 
Transportation, Right of Way Division. 
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